PPCMA Update 04-29-09
Dear PPCMA Members:
Long Range Planning Request

Last night PPCMA received the letter shown below, from Don Crocker, PPOA Board Member and Long Range Planning Committee Chairman. As you may recall, at the March Board meeting, Mr. Crocker made a motion to form a committee with the focus of long range “amenity” planning in light of the LENMO II Agreement and the potential for PPOA membership to reach 4,500. Currently PPOA has less than 3,000 members. As a result of this motion, such a committee was formed. 

As the letter states, Mr. Crocker is asking Committee Chairmen and certain PPOA Clubs and groups for input as to what amenities they would like to see “studied”. In that discussion, it was suggested to Mr. Crocker that PPCMA be included. By virtue of his membership on the By-laws Committee, PPCMA Advisory Council member John Gehring is the By-laws representative to this Long Range Planning Committee. As part of this discussion, John expressed the need to give ALL PPOA MEMBERS the opportunity for input, not just Committee members or certain clubs or groups. Other committee members also felt input needed to be obtained from as large a number of members as possible. Despite such recommendations, Mr. Crocker went forward with the approach as shown below. The request is certainly not a survey nor is it going to reach the entire PPOA membership. Hopefully the results will never be described as such by PPOA down the road.
PPCMA would at least like to give all of its membership an opportunity for input, and as such, we are passing the letter on to you. Mr. Crocker has placed a very short time fuse on any input, stating that a review will take place possibly in mid May. PPCMA would therefore request that you send us any feedback you may have by May 10th, after which a consolidated PPCMA response will be prepared and published. 
As always with PPCMA, strict confidentiality will be maintained in the preparation of a PPCMA summary response. No names of respondents will ever be released, period! Please send any input, suggestions, ideas or comments you may have to us at PPCMA@charter.net .
Here is Mr. Crocker’s letter.

The Long Range Committee, established by the BOD meeting in March, is now populated and held it’s first meeting on April 16th.  The membership is as follows:

1st term board member Jim Miller

2nd term board member Don Crocker

3rd term board member Marv Jensen

Finance Committee member Ron Cotton

By-laws Committee member John Gehring

LENMO Committee member Gary Bailey

Developer Member to be determined

This committee is charged with developing a plan to acquire/construct additional amenity capacity required to support the growth from 3000 members to the now approved 4500 and a time line for such.  In addition it must also develop the financial plans for the capital and operation monies required.  

The committee recognizes that any program of this magnitude must have member input and support.  Therefore, we need your help! As chairman of your committee, president of your club, or leader of your group, please poll your members and determine the items they feel warrant study as potential amenity additions or expansions. Please gather this information as soon as possible.  We hope to conduct a meeting in mid to late May where all inputs can be presented and discussed.  The time and place will be announced later.  This committee wants any long-range plan to be member driven and with your help, feels this is a good way to start.

If you have any questions please contact any member or me.

Don Crocker

Burn Ban Lifted

As a result of the recent rain, the Hood County Commissioners Court lifted the Burn Ban on Monday April 27th. Pecan residents who wish to burn can obtain a burn permit at the Pecan Fire Station.

 

Thanks

Dave Raffa

Pecan Fire Chief

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at

PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
